November 19, 2002


BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

RECREATION COMMITTEE

PERSONNEL-BUDGET-FINANCE COMMITTEE

Of the Board of Public Works, Recreation Committee and the Personnel/Budget/Finance Committee of the City of Phillips at a special meeting held in the council room on November 19, 2002.

Leon Namtzu called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

Committee members present:  Leon Namtzu, Jeffrey Fahl, Edward Lasee, and Ted Kempkes.

Visitors present: Mayor Boho, Terry Staroba, Barb Revak, John Iverson, Jane Curran.

Public Comment

Mayor Boho asked the members of the board if they had received the resignation letter from Edith Weber.  All members acknowledged that they had received a copy of the letter.  Mr. Kempkes suggested a letter be sent to Mrs. Weber thanking her for the volunteered time and work she did for the City of Phillips.

Review Minutes of Meeting Held on Oct 28, 2002

Mr. Fahl, in reference to the letter received from Mr. Pluemer regarding the request of an alternative site for the deposit of snow from city streets and parking lots in lieu of the location used in the past near Elk Lake Park would like the minutes to reflect Lake Duroy.  Mr. Fahl would also like the minutes regarding the request of funds for the Phillips Area Chamber of Commerce Elk Lake Park Project to reflect the funds be used for the construction of a pavilion.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Lasee to accept the minutes of the meeting held on October 28, 2002 with the following changes, disposing of snow too close to Elk Lake to disposing of snow too close to Lake Duroy and  improvement project at Elk Lake Park to pavilion construction at Elk Lake Park. Carried

Bid on Water Tower Project

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to recommend to the Common Council to accept the bid amount of $64,900 from Lane Tank Co., Inc for maintenance painting and minor repair of the 250,000 gallon elevated water storage tank.  Carried

Hommerding Property Drainage Problem

Director of Public Works, Terry Staroba, states the situation on the Hommerding property has already been fixed.  He installed 190’ storm tile and basin inlet and ran it to the storm sewer.

Action on 2nd Notice Wording and Fine for Non-Compliance of Ordinance Relating to the WWTP

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Revak requested permission to contact the City’s Legal Counsel for advise on dealing with the 2nd notice and penalties for property owners who have violated the city ordinance in regards to illegal sewer hookups.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Lasee authorizing Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Revak to contact the City of Phillips Legal Counsel in regards to illegal sewer hookup procedures.  Carried

Invoice and Payment Recommendations

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Lasee to recommend to the Common Council to pay Kaempfer & Associates, Inc. invoice 8800 in the amount of $512.38 and invoice 8801 in the amount of 719.54 for work at the WWTP.  Carried

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Revak requested instruction on handling the City of Phillips Legal Counsel invoices received.  She was instructed to have the Chief of Police verify the police issues and dates, then have the Mayor verify all other charges and present the invoice to the Common Council along with all other invoices.

Update and Review of DPW 2003 Budget and Other Line Items

Mr. Kempkes wanted to make it clear that the minimum amount of funds the Phillips Area Chamber of Commerce will receive from the City of Phillips in a year is $25,000.  This amount includes the room tax monies that are paid to them quarterly.  If the room tax monies paid to the Phillips Area Chamber of Commerce is less than the $25,000 budgeted that year the city will pay over to them the difference at the end of the year.  If the room tax amount is more than the $25,000 there will be no adjustment.

Mr. Kempkes wanted to make sure that at the Police Committee and Personnel-Budget-Finance Committee meeting being held at 5:30 PM on November 21, 2002 the agenda reflected the 2003 full budget and police budget before the closed session employee evaluation.

Discussion of the proposed 2003 budget resulted in the following changes:

1. Remove $1,000 from the Clerk/Treasurer Capital Outlay.

2. Remove $33,000 from the Fire Department Capital Outlay.

3. Remove $108,630 from the Streets Capital Outlay – South Argyle Project.

4. Remove $15,700 from the Curb & Gutter Capital Outlay – South Argyle Project.

5. Remove $34,840 from the Streets Contract Service-Engineering South Argyle Project.

6. Remove the $80,000 revenue from the Sale of City Property-Old City Hall.

7. Remove $5,000 from streets salaries-one summer helper.

8. Remove $74,404 from the police department budget.

This reduces the tax levy to $633,871.  After more discussion it was tentatively decided to raise last years tax levy dollar amount of $555,641 by 3% and make up the difference by spending fund balance.

Motion by Mr. Kempkes, seconded by Mr. Fahl to convene into closed session. Authority: Wisconsin State Statute 19.85 (1)(c), three month employee evaluation.  Committee members voting aye: Mr. Kempkes, Mr. Namtzu, Mr. Lasee and Mr. Fahl. Committee members voting nay: None. Carried.

Convened into closed session at 8:30 PM.

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Fahl to reconvene into open session. Authority: Wisconsin State Statute 19.85(2). Committee members voting aye: Mr. Kempkes, Mr. Namtzu, Mr. Lasee and Mr. Fahl. Committee members voting nay: None.

Reconvened into open session at 8:35 PM.

Motion by Mr. Lasee, seconded by Mr. Kempkes to recommend to the Common Council to accept and place on file the positive performance evaluation on Brian Kerner.  Carried

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Kempkes to adjourn.  CARRIED

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM
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